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From Your President

By Lynn Powers
Good Day Everyone!

Greetings and I hope you are having a good summer. So get outside and enjoy the weather!

A group of us will be heading to the national convention in Las Vegas in mid July. This is always a great experience and a chance to network with people from across the country. Las Vegas is a nice place to visit as well.

At our last board meeting we formed a committee to look at the by-laws of the organization. This has not been done since 2001; it’s about time to do that again.

ACBI is planning a state convention in mid-September at Turkey Run State Park with more details to follow in this issue.  We have invited some people from out of state. That should make things interesting. Please check the schedule and I hope to see you there.

Have a great summer and I hope you enjoy it.

Time Drawing Near for ACBI State Convention 

This year’s ACBI State Convention will be held Friday evening, September 12 through Sunday morning, September 14 at the Turkey Run Inn, at Turkey Run State Park in Marshall, IN. Our convention theme this year is “Every degree makes a difference – fire up your commitment with ACBI”.

The activities will begin on Friday evening at 7:00 p.m. and will conclude mid-morning on Sunday with a memorial service.

We have some distinguished presenters this year. Our banquet speaker will be Carla Rushival from Kentucky. Carla is currently the Treasurer of ACB at the National level. Eric Elett from Bosma Enterprises will talk about their programs on independent living. Katie Frederick who is the executive director of ACB-Ohio will give a presentation on interesting technology. Another guest from ACB-Ohio is Chris Schumacher who will be part of the entertainment Saturday evening. Chris will lead one of the games he setup at last year’s national convention in Columbus, Ohio. An auction will be held on Friday evening.

Another feature at this year’s convention will be our own members sharing their life experiences. Two activities are planned. Mike and Kim Trent of Indianapolis will share stories of their travels near and far. The Trent’s have traveled all over the world including Australia, Spain and the USA. The second is a panel of members who have been or are guide dog users. They should have some humorous stories to tell.

Our Hall of Vendors will include some old favorites and more. A final program will be distributed at the end of July. Updates will also be available on our website. http://www.acb-indiana.org
There is a deadline to make your room reservations at the Turkey Run Inn.  Room reservations must be made by August 11, 2014.  (See information on room reservations below.)

IMPORTANT RESERVATION INFO:

 

The following room types and their price have been reserved for our state Convention at Turkey Run State Park.  The price includes the 12% tax.    

 

1 room with 1 double bed at $72.79

3 rooms with 1 double bed at $72.79 that are disability accessible 

6 rooms with 2 double beds at $96.31

16 rooms with 1 queen bed at $96.31 

 

Room reservations must be made by August 11th to guarantee availability and the quoted price.  At the time of your reservation you will be charged for the first night's lodging.  To make a reservation call 1-877-563-4371 or www.indianainns.com.  Our group code number is 0912AB.  

Convention Fund Growing?

Last year, the ACBI board came up with a new idea to help finance our annual conventions.  A fund was established for any cost the convention has above the specific amount set aside in the annual budget. As we all know, the cost of doing business is going up, and your commitment to our organization is very important!  Any chapter, individual or business who would like to donate towards our convention fund can send checks to our treasurer at: 

ACB of Indiana

Donald Koors

5885 North Central Avenue 

Indianapolis, IN 46220-2509

Please make check payable to ACBI and note on the check that it is for the “Convention Fund”.

Save Your Bucks For Turkey Run!
As part of the 2014 ACBI state convention, we will hold our third annual auction on Friday evening. Last year, we raised $806.  This money was split between the state-$483.60 (60%) and the local (donating) chapters-$322.40 (40%), which added funds to their individual treasuries.

The biggest moneymaker last year was a thumb drive recording of radio shows, at $100.  Other items up for bid have included gift cards for restaurants, theater tickets, wine, food (often Indiana goodies), a Colts goodie bag, a handmade purse, and a fleece throw. 

Individuals and chapters, please plan to make donations to this year’s auction. Let’s get some bidding wars going and raise additional money for ACBI! 

Forward a description of the items you plan to donate or if you have any questions, please contact Edie Huffman at 317-228-0496 or mailto:johnediehuffman@hotmail.com  If the descriptions arrive more than one week prior to the auction (September 12, 2014), they will be available in accessible format.

Don’t forget to bid high and bid often. Cash or checks accepted for payment. Thank you.

Seeking Award Nominations

Winners of these awards are recognized at our ACBI state convention awards banquet.  These awards are not given every year, only when there are nominations submitted to the ACBI board and the board makes the selection from the nominations.  If anyone wishes to nominate someone for either of these awards, please send your submission to a board member no later than July 25.

Hank Hofstetter Award:  The Hofstetter Award is one of ACBI’s most prestigious awards and honors sighted individuals who have made an extraordinary contribution to Indiana’s residents who are blind or visually impaired.  The award is named after Dr. Henry W. Hofstetter (1914-2002), founding director of Indiana University's Optometry program and past member of ACBI. 
The Hofstetter Award is bestowed upon deserving individuals who have made an exceptional life time contribution to blind and visually impaired citizens of Indiana. Anyone may nominate someone for this award.  
Pat Price Award:  The Patricia Price Award was established by ACBI in 1996, to be given to a blind or visually impaired individual who has done much to enhance the lives of Hoosiers who are blind or visually impaired.  Pat, a founding member of ACBI, received the first award.  It may be given each year if there is a deserving candidate.
Circle City News 

By Gerry Koors 

As I write this to you spring has finally arrived.  Flowers are starting to bloom and trees budding new leaves.  The lawn mowing season has also begun.  

We began the new year in January with a tour of the Land Mark’s Building.  The Land Mark’s Foundation works to save and take care of historical sites in Indiana.  At one time this building was the largest Methodist Church in the state.  But later with the help of a very large donation from Mr. Bill Cook of Bloomington, Indiana it was remodeled for its current use.  

In February we learned about the Eli Lilly family and all they have done and still do in the community and the state both in industry and charitable endeavors.  They are the tenth largest pharmaceutical company in the world.  

Our March program was Wendy Meyers of Crossroads Rehabilitation who talked to us about their programs working with ipads.  She brought some ipads along for us to try out and see how they work.  All who were there got to try their hand at using one.  

In April we went to the IRT Theater to see a play which was audio described for us.  They have it available for each play of the season.  It is done the last Sunday a play is performed.  However, they will have it for groups such as ours on another day.  The play was “The Games Afoot.”  It was most enjoyable.  

May is our last meeting of the season until September except for the summer picnic.  Our program was 2 men from INDYGO Bus Service who told us about the new transit center to be built and opened in 2015.  It will be downtown and people can transfer there where they can wait inside as most buses will have a stop there.  Not all the plans are in place yet but more information will come out later.  

We now will enjoy the summer and look forward to our picnic in August.  Until the next time I leave you with this thought.  

“Character cannot be developed in ease and quiet.  Only through experiences of trial and suffering can the soul be strengthened, vision cleared, ambition inspired and success achieved.” By Helen Keller.      
SCAVI News
By Rita Kersh

Hi fellow ACBIers, spring has finally sprung down here in south central Indiana.  I was worried there for a while.
The SCAVI members had a very informative program at our April meeting.  Amy Wardlow from the Attorney General’s office did a great presentation on scams and identity theft.  She handed out information on how to contact the Attorney General’s office to report phone scams, e-mail scams and identity theft.

Our May meeting consisted of Jim Fortman from Vision Aids Systems doing a demonstration of his products and our members having a little hands-on time with the devices.  He had a drawing for a Pebble Mini and guess who won it?  Yep, me, but since I can’t use it, I’ll have a drawing at our annual picnic in June and give it away.

If anyone can join us on Saturday, June 14th for our picnic, it will be in Bedford at Thornton Park shelter house at noon.  This is a pot luck lunch with the meat and drinks provided.  If you’d like details about directions just call me at 812-278-3038.  We’d love to have you!

Lakota Chapter News
By Sue L’Esperance

After the wild winter weather and several cancelled meetings, we are finally getting back in the groove and getting busy! 

Currently we are collecting favorite recipes for a beautiful large print cookbook.  If you have some favorites you’d like to have included, please send as an attachment via email to: lcacbi03@embarqmail.com.  We plan to have the cookbooks available at the ACBI convention at Turkey Run this September.

We have plans underway for our 4th annual Dining in the Dark event which will be held October 18 at the Eagles Nest Event Center in Columbia City.  Pre-dinner music is provided by Carolyn Clifford-Hindbaughh.  Our speaker will be Jeremy Curry from GW Micro.
Braille Forum on the Phone

The ACB Braille Forum, E Forum and ACB Reports can now be heard via the telephone.
That’s right you can now hear the latest issues of the  Braille Forum, E Forum and ACB Reports any time by dialing 231-460-1061.
Dial 231-460-1061 to hear the latest issues of the Braille Forum, E Forum and ACB Reports.
Please note that long distance charges may apply.
Happy listening.
Over the Back Fence
This column is for readers to submit announcements, poems, recipes, etc.

In the Garden

Ralph Purkhiser, Purdue University Master Gardener

     Spring has sprung.  Finally, the daffodils have turned Sandhill Gardens into a sea of cheerful yellow blooms.  The daffodil is a symbol of hope.  After a tough winter, they give us hope of renewal.

     Last week, we looked at ways that people with disabilities can enjoy a garden.  This week, we will explore ways that people with disabilities can actively participate in the wonderful hobby of gardening.  With some accommodations, almost anyone can be a gardener.

     As we get older, most of us will develop some degree of disability.  Arthritis often causes many changes in lifestyles.  In the past, I have touted the use of gardening in raised beds.  Perhaps the greatest advantage to raised beds is accessibility.  While most of my raised vegetable beds at Sandhill Gardens are less than a foot high, they are high enough to make it possible to reach everything while seated on a gardening cart.  However, higher beds may be used to bring the beds into reach for persons who cannot bend down or for gardeners in wheelchairs.  

     For wheelchair access, a bed needs to be about two feet off the surrounding ground.  Of course, the surrounding area needs to be paved or at least solid enough and level enough for maneuvering a chair.  However, this height does not necessarily mean that one needs soil two feet deep.  There are commercial raised beds that resemble boxes about a foot deep sitting on tables.  The tables may be any height necessary to be accessible for the person gardening there.  The internet offers many examples of such beds that can be built for a fraction of the cost of the commercial models.

     Specialized tools also help to make gardening easier for many people with disabilities.  Such tools are called “ergonomic tools” and many styles are available.  Gardening tools are very personal, and what works for one person may not for another.  For that reason, I would urge anyone with a disability to purchase ergonomic tools at a local retailer where one may try out the tools.  Many ergonomic tools are shaped to allow greater ease in digging or cutting.  Hoes and rakes may have handles that are curved, to allow them to be used from a seated position.  Pruners may ratchet to allow cutting in increments instead of having to squeeze hard enough to sever a branch with one continuous cut.

     While some garden designers are rigid in keeping to design principals, I have always said that the garden should be what pleases the gardener.  When it comes to gardens for people with disabilities, this is even more true.  For instance, as mentioned last week, a person with a visual disability may still appreciate the textures of various plants and the scent of plants.  It is also probably best that thorny plants be avoided.  My point is that what one chooses to grow should be what is appropriate for a person’s disabilities.  

     Whatever one’s disability, personalizing a garden can mean continued participation in a wonderful pastime.  Indoors or outside, vegetable or ornamental, the garden should reflect the gardener.  Disability does not mean inability.
Eye implant offers hope to seniors with vision loss due to AMD

Irene Maher, Times Staff Writer

Sunday, March 23, 2014 9:11pm

Winnie Betteley, 87, of Clearwater elected to have a new telescope implant placed into her right eye last June. It helped restore the vision she lost from age-related macular degeneration.

CLEARWATER — Seventeen years after she had first been diagnosed with age-related macular degeneration, Winnie Betteley's vision had become so poor she no longer could watch TV, solve crossword puzzles, play cards — or even recognize her friends' faces.

But Betteley, a widow whose children all live out of state, insisted on her independence. After she was declared legally blind in 2007, she went to school to learn the skills she needed to remain in her Clearwater condo.

Still, she hated having to wait until close friends and neighbors spoke so she could recognize them. Magnifying devices and special high-powered lamps helped for a time, but otherwise doctors had nothing to offer her.

Until last year.

Age-related macular degeneration (AMD) is the leading cause of vision loss and legal blindness in Americans over 50. It affects central vision and the ability to see faces, read, write, drive or do close work such as sewing and cooking. According to the National Eye Institute, about 15 million people have some form of AMD; nearly 2 million of them have significant vision loss.

There are two types of AMD: wet and dry. The wet form is caused by leaky blood vessels that grow under the retina. It can be treated with lasers and injectable medications. The dry form, which Betteley has, is more common and helped only by magnifying devices. 

In both types, the macula, the center portion of the retina, becomes damaged, causing a central blind spot. Where someone with normal vision would see a face, an AMD patient would see a blurred or blacked-out area. 

Betteley, 87, could see well enough to navigate familiar places like her immediate neighborhood. Otherwise, said son-in-law, Merle Hanna, "She was lost." 

Today, that's slowly changing as Betteley adjusts to a tiny telescope that has been implanted in her right eye, a fairly new product offered through the CentraSight program. The device magnifies images one normally would perceive through the retina and projects them to the healthy part of the eye. 

Betteley received her implant last June at the Sarasota Memorial Cape Surgery Center. If you look closely, you can see it in the center of her right eye. Smaller than a pea, she says she can't feel it — but she can see its effects. 

"It is radically different from anything we've ever put in the eye," said Dr. Marc Levy, a neuro-ophthalmologist at the Sarasota Retina Institute. He was involved in the early testing of the device and has implanted 11 of them so far, including Betteley's. 

The cost is about $19,000, including doctor and surgery facility fees, and is covered by Medicare. Candidates must have the dry form of AMD, be at least 75 years old, have severe vision impairment in both eyes and meet other requirements.

They also must be willing to put in the work required.

After the hour-long procedure, patients spend weeks learning how to see again. The implanted eye becomes the source of central vision and the untreated eye is used for peripheral vision. 

Results are mixed. Some patients eventually regain the ability to read with magnification, though that hasn't been the case for Betteley. Levy says vision continues to improve for about nine months after surgery. 

"At first vision is blurry, then the images come into focus and they are brighter and larger," he said, "It takes patience and hard work for (the implant) to work for you. Depth perception is off. So you have to relearn how to see and do things, like pour a cup of coffee." 

Though approved by the FDA in 2010, the device, manufactured by VisionCare Ophthalmic Technologies Inc. of Saratoga, Calif., is gradually becoming available locally.

Dr. Brian Madow, an assistant professor in the College of Medicine at USF Health, hopes to offer it in Tampa soon.

"It's not perfect, but it gives patients enough vision improvement that their quality of life improves, they regain some independence and it gives them more hope," he said. 

The patient-selection process is rigorous and can take months. It takes a specially trained, multidisciplinary medical team to evaluate, treat and rehabilitate patients. Efforts are under way to loosen the age requirement, as some people with AMD lose their vision in their 50s and 60s. 

Betteley says she notices improvement every day, though she still can't read, play cards or drive — state law forbids anyone from driving with the aid of a telescope. 

But with her increased ability to get around, and enjoy her friends and her life, she's not disappointed. "I'm delighted and amazed that I can see the TV,'' she said. "It used to be just a black spot.''
NOTE: Any mention of products and services in this newsletter is for informational purposes only and does not imply endorsement of any such product of service by the American Council of the Blind of Indiana.    
RENEWAL / MEMBER APPLICATION

Persons interested in becoming a member or renewing their membership need only to send their check for $7, payable to ACBI, to Donald Koors, 5885 North Central, Indianapolis, IN 46220, along with the following information:

Name _________________________________________________

Address: _______________________________________________

City/State/Zip: __________________________________________

Phone Number: (____) ____________________________________

E-Mail Address: _________________________________________

Occupation: ____________________________________________

Newsletter Format Preference: 

____ E-Mail ____ Audiocassette____ Large Print ____ Computer Disk
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